
S.  Lake  cemetery  to  honor
military, public safety

This  is  what  the  memorial  niches  will  be  like  at  Happy
Homestead Cemetery. Rendering/Gabriel Hydrick

By Kathryn Reed

Plans are drawn, permits are being sought and the construction
bid process is under way for what will be a memorial at Happy
Homestead Cemetery for veterans and public safety.

“We are trying to make it as good as Arlington or better,”
cemetery manager Mike Warren told Lake Tahoe News.

It will certainly be smaller. The entire area is about 30 feet
by 40 feet.

The new feature will be in front of the office of the South
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Lake Tahoe cemetery where the annual Memorial Day ceremony is
conducted.

The  $120,000  project  is  expected  to  begin  next  building
season, with completion in the summer.

It will be comprised of three niche banks, with a total of 178
niches. Each niche has enough room for two sets of ashes.
There will also be an area for in-ground cremations.

Happy Homestead is already the final resting place for many
veterans – about 1,000.

A black granite wall will have engraved badges from the public
safety members.

While normally a requirement to be buried at Happy Homestead
is to have been a resident of the district – which is roughly
the same as the Lake Tahoe Unified School District boundary –
Warren  said  any  member  of  the  military,  police  or  fire
services who dies in the line of duty will be able to be
interred in the new area.

Warren said the district is looking at changing the residency
rule  for  the  whole  cemetery,  but  added  it  is  a  complex
process. It has to do with the state Health and Safety Code.
The current rule means people who die on the Nevada side of
the South Shore don’t have a local cemetery to use.

To  help  pay  for  the  upcoming  improvements  the  cemetery
district is selling $100 memorial bricks that will be the
paving stones at the site. They may be in honor of or in
memory of a person in public safety or the military.

A new flagpole will also be erected.

People are already reserving a space in the memorial niche.
They are also buying bricks.

For more information, call the cemetery at 530.541.7070.


